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Hi Milena,

Here you go:

1045 Olive Public Benefit Payment AllocaƟons 

The City of Los Angeles Municipal Code (Municipal Code) SecƟon 14.5.7(B)(2)(b)(1) sƟpulates that as a condiƟon
of approval of a transfer of more than 50,000 square feet of floor area, the Applicant shall make a Public Benefit
Payment in conformance with SecƟon 14.5.9 of the

Municipal Code. AddiƟonally, since the Floor Area Donor Site is the City-owned Los Angeles ConvenƟon Center, a
TFAR Transfer Payment is also required by SecƟon 14.5.10.

The Project requests a TFAR of 404,803 square feet and results in a Public Benefit Payment equivalency of
approximately $11,060,000. 1045 Olive, LLC has chosen to provide 50% of the Public Benefit Payment directly,
which is allowed with the approval of the City Council. The balance of the Public Benefit Payment, i.e., $5,530,000,
will be deposited into the City’s Public Benefit Payment Trust Fund.

AŌer consultaƟon with various community stakeholders, 1045 Olive, LLC proposes the following direct allocaƟons
of available $5,530,000 Public Benefit Payment monies:

•             $2,030,000 to the Los Angeles Affordable Housing Trust Fund

•             $200,000 to the South Park Business Improvement District for capital improvements including power
washers, public seaƟng and pet waste receptacles. 

•             $3,300,000 towards a new public plaza at the intersecƟon of 11th and Olive Streets.  See aƩached
breakdown which shows the considerable costs for the public plaza.  The breakdown totals $3,102,897.75;
insurance and security incremental costs for the public plaza over the life of the Project would be nearly
$200,000.  Hence, the $3,300,000 total for the public plaza.   

For reference, please find the submiƩed TFAR applicaƟon aƩached.
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As shown on the aƩached TFAR applicaƟon, the Project would also provide a Transfer Payment of $2,024,015 to
the Public Benefit Payment Trust in compliance with Municipal Code SecƟon 14.5.10.

Please let us know if you need anything else.

Have a wonderful Thanksgiving!

Ryan

Ryan Leaderman | Holland & Knight

Partner
Holland & Knight LLP
400 South Hope Street, 8th Floor | Los Angeles, California 90071

Phone 213.896.2405 | Mobile 310.804.4523 | Fax 213.896.2450 
ryan.leaderman@hklaw.com | www.hklaw.com
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From: Milena Zasadzien <milena.zasadzien@lacity.org>
Sent: Tuesday, November 26, 2019 12:00 PM
To: Leaderman, Ryan M (LAX - X52405) <Ryan.Leaderman@hklaw.com>
Subject: TFAR
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[Quoted text hidden]

NOTE: This e-mail is from a law firm, Holland & Knight LLP (“H&K”), and is intended solely for the use of the individual(s) to whom it is

addressed. If you believe you received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately, delete the e-mail from your computer

and do not copy or disclose it to anyone else. If you are not an existing client of H&K, do not construe anything in this e-mail to make

you a client unless it contains a specific statement to that effect and do not disclose anything to H&K in reply that you expect it to hold in

confidence. If you properly received this e-mail as a client, co-counsel or retained expert of H&K, you should maintain its contents in

confidence in order to preserve the attorney-client or work product privilege that may be available to protect confidentiality.
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